
 
 
         

    March 6, 2007 
 

 
CIRCULAR LETTER NO. 2049 

 
To All Members and Subscribers of the Bureau: 

 
 

NOTICE OF HEARING 
 

PENDING PREMIUM CHANGE ENDORSEMENT 
__________________________________________________ 

 
 On March 1, 2007 the Bureau, on behalf of its members, made a Rate Filing 
requesting a 13.4% decrease in average rates. 
 

Attached is a Notice of Hearing from the Commissioner of Insurance, The 
Honorable Nonnie S. Burnes, advising that a Hearing on the Rate Filing will be held at 
10:00 A.M., on Thursday, April 5, 2007 at the Division of Insurance, One South Station, 
Boston, MA. 
 
 As a result of that filing, carriers are reminded to attach the Massachusetts 
Pending Premium Change Endorsement (WC 20 04 01) to all new and renewal policies 
to be effective on or after September 1, 2007.  (A copy of that endorsement is attached 
for your convenience.) 
 
        

Robert McCarthy 
       Vice President and Actuary 
 
       Claudia Cunniff 
       Actuary 
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